PM Telstra plunge not my fault
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Prime Minister John Howard today denied any responsibility for a recent plunge in Telstra's share price and said he thought the telco was still a good medium to long-term investment. 

Telstra shares fell again yesterday, losing more than four per cent to $4.80 after the company announced a fall in third quarter sales, leaving T2 investors sitting on a paper loss of $2.60. 

Mr Howard said the falling share price was in line with a global weakness in telco stocks and was not the government's fault. 

"I remain of the view that in the medium to longer term it's a very good investment," he told Melbourne radio 3AW. 

"I don't feel a direct personal responsibility, people who buy Telstra shares understand the nature of stock market investments

We didn't say anything about Telstra that was untrue and nobody in our situation associated with a privatisation of that kind can be held to account for subsequent fluctuations in the share price." 

The prime minister also hinted a full sale of Telstra could be on the government's agenda sooner rather than later, given improvements in telecommunications services in the bush. 

He said he stuck by his promise that no sale would be considered until services were up to scratch but anecdotal evidence indicated progress had been made. 

"I've had comments made to me by people who in the past have argued for more being done for the bush in telecommunications, those people have said to me recently we think we're really getting somewhere now ... so we are starting to get there," Mr Howard said. 

Budget papers show the government is banking on selling its remaining 50.1 per cent stake in Telstra in three tranches from 

2003-04, but Mr Howard refused to comment on the timing. 
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